












Meeting between City of Sparks Community Services and Contract Sweeping Services Notes 

December 7, 2011 

Attended by: 

Community Services – Dan Hamlin, Danno Seaton and Karen Hood 

Contract Sweeping Services – Joe Vella and Bart Williams 

� Dan Hamlin distributed a copy of the minutes taken from the previous meeting on November 1, 

2011.  All parties agreed to and accepted the written notes evidenced by signatures. 

 

� During the November meeting, Dan Hamlin told Contract Sweeping Services they were not to 

use the air sweeper.  Two weeks later, the air sweeper was still out.  Dan spoke with Bart the 

following day.  Bart informed Dan that Joe told him to run the air sweeper.  Dan presented Joe 

and Bart with photos showing the poor results after using the air sweeper. 

 

� Joe stated that he had to use the air sweeper due to the large amount of leaves, the water issue 

was addressed immediately, and the contract does not state he can’t use an air sweeper.  Joe 

questioned being told during the last meeting that he couldn’t use the air sweeper.  Karen found 

it in the minutes dated November 1, 2011 and pointed it out. 

 

� Dan said Contract Sweeping Services was not to use the air sweeper because there was no GPS, 

and as stated in the contract, the amount of particles left in the air was not acceptable.  

 

� Joe said the sweeper was PM-10 compliant.  Joe stated that he believes the quality of the work 

is good now, that things are better.  He questioned why there were no pictures depicting the 

good work. 

 

� Dan handed Joe the pictures and said, “Do you think this is acceptable? “  Joe said, “No, but they 

were coming back to pick it up.  At no charge to you.”  (No GPS.)  Dan told Joe that pictures were 

sent to him by a member of the City Council.  After all these months, Dan said the work quality 

should be better. 

 

� Dan referred him back to the contract, and reiterated why they were not to use the air sweeper. 

 

� Dan told them that he met with Neil, Dan and Shirle to discuss the performance breaches.  Our 

course of action was to precede to the City Council, present our findings and see whether they 

wanted to keep them or not. 

 



� Dan mentioned that we received the adjusted invoices which we sent back last month, but they 

did not send us the backup.  Dan reminded Joe that we needed to match the invoice with the 

GPS before we could approve payment. 

 

 

� Next meeting:  Wednesday, January 4, 2010 at 9:00 a.m. 

 

I have read and approve the minutes documented above. 

 

____________________________________ 

Dan Hamlin                                      Date 

 

 

____________________________________ 

Danno Seaton                                  Date 

 

 

____________________________________ 

Joe Vella                                            Date 

 

 

____________________________________ 

Bart Williams                                    Date 

 


